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ADMINISTRATORS’ MESSAGE 

 

     

 
We would like to wish everyone a very safe and 
happy upcoming Winter Break, December 24

th
 – 

January 8
th
, with family and friends. We wish you 

Merry Christmas, Happy Chanukah, Happy 
Kwanza, Happy Yule, and Season’s Greetings to 
all families celebrating special days during this 
holiday season.  
 
Our students have celebrated in many ways 
starting with concerts by Chris McKhool whose 
performances reflected  the diverse multicultural 
mosaic of Canada with songs about Bodhi Day, 
Chanukah, Chinese New Year, Christmas, Diwali, 
Eid, Kwanzaa, Native Traditions, Ramadan, and 
Winter Solstice.  Students created lovely 
decorations for our front hallway Christmas tree 
that reflected the symbols of their family traditions.  
Many students participated in our festive spirit 
days and our Leadership Council created fun 
activities for our classes to partake in the gym – 
Holidaze!  The Grades 4-8 students in our bands, 
recorder club, and choir, as well as our 
Kindergarten students, worked hard to create 
wonderful concerts for our families.  Our students 
performed well and entertained all of us!   
 
Thank you to all of our CRW families for your 
support during the first part of the school year!  We 
look forward to some exciting events in the New 
Year such as Family Movie Night in February, 
Jungle Sport in the gym in April and the Fun Fair in 
June, just to name a few.  It is certainly shaping-up 
to be a wonderful 2017 at CRW! 



INCLEMENT WEATHER 
With the winter season comes cold and snowy weather!  The Halton District School 

Board has inclement weather procedures in place to help keep our students safe.  When 

the outside temperature, with or without the windchill, reaches temperatures of -20 

Celsius or colder, students will be granted immediate entry to school in the morning and 

will remain inside for nutrition breaks.  It is important that students come dressed 

warmly for school with coats, snow pants, boots, hats, mittens, and scarves, because 

students will go outside to play in temperatures warmer than the -20 Celsius cold limit.  

It is a good idea for students to have an extra pair of mittens and socks at school to help 

keep them warm and dry throughout the school day. 

 

During winter months, inclement weather may cause the disruption of bus transportation 

and regular school operations. It is a parent’s decision whether or not they send their 

child to school on inclement weather days.  In case of inclement weather, the decision to 

close schools and/or cancel buses is communicated beginning at 6:30 

a.m. in the following ways: 

Primary Methods of Communication: 

 Halton District School Board website - banner posted on homepage 

 Halton Student Transportation Services  

 Telephone recording through the Board’s main switchboard at 905-335-3665 or Toll 

free at 1-877- 618-3456  

 Television Stations: CHCH, CITY TV, CP24 

 AM Radio Stations: CFRB 1010 AM, CJOY 1460 AM, CHML 900 AM,  

 CKOC 1150 AM, CHWO 740 AM, AM680NEWS, CHAM 820 AM. 

 FM Radio Stations: CHFI 98.1 FM, WAVE 94.7 FM, Y108/107.9 FM, CING 95.3 

FM, KLITE 102.9 FM, CBC 99.1 FM, CIMJ 106.1 FM.  

 Twitter - School closures and bus cancellations will be tweeted to followers at 

@HaltonDSB 

Email messages on Inclement Weather Days: 
The Home Notification System will email the parents of approximately 60,000 students 

(between 6:30 and 7:30 a.m.).  Parents are reminded there are several reasons these 

emails could be delayed, including limitations with parent’s Internet Service Provider 

(ISP) receiving our messages, spam protection, as well as other GTA school boards 

sending messages that morning. For this reason the Home Notification System is 

supplementary to TV, radio, website, and social media. 

http://www.haltonbus.ca/


Pizza & Milk – February 21st to June 27th 
If you would like to order PIZZA and/or MILK for your child for the second 

half of the school year (February 21st to June 27th) orders and payments can 

now be placed online through “CASHLESS SCHOOLS”.  

 

 https://halton.cashlessschools.com 

 
All parents that pay for milk and/or pizza ONLINE through the Cashless 
system will have their name placed into a draw to win either free milk and/
or pizza for the term. (Two separate draws: one free milk per day or one 
free piece of pizza per week - per family.) 
 
Further information regarding the online payment system can be accessed 

by the Cashless Schools icon on the CRW website.  For those parents new 

to the Cashless system, please note that after setting up and adding 

funds to your Cashless account, your next step is to make your milk and 

pizza purchase for your child.   

School Playground & Parking Lot Safety 

 
A reminder that morning teacher supervision begins at 8:00 am and ends 

after school at 3:00 pm.  Students should not be at school unsupervised by 

parents outside of these times.   

 

We remind parents that student safety must always be the number one 

priority when picking up or dropping off students at school.  Students should 

be getting in and out of cars on the passenger side, closest to the curb, and 

must not be walking through the parking lot to meet their parents’ vehicles.  

Please obey fire routes and no-parking zones. Proceed slowly when walking 

or driving, being mindful of our students, other parents and icy winter 

conditions.  We want everyone to remain safe during this winter season! 

https://halton.cashlessschools.com


 

 

 SCHOOL CROSSING GUARD SHORTAGE 
 

The Oakville community is experiencing a significant shortage of crossing guards and 
the town is asking for your help getting the word out about the need for people to fill 
these important positions.  Please consider sharing the following information in your 
newsletter to parents:  
  
The town is currently recruiting crossing guards to begin work in January, 2017.  
  

         Starting rate of pay is $12.53 per hour (payment is one hour per shift) 

         Guards work 10 (some 15) hours per week 

         Guards work split shifts; morning and dismissal (with some lunch shifts) 

         Commitment for the entire school year is required 

         Applicants must have a satisfactory criminal records check with a vulnerable 
sector screening prior to starting work. 

  
For more information contact Kim Hutton, Supervisor of Crossing Guards 905-845-6601 ext. 
3363 or emailkim.hutton@oakville.ca   

  
To apply for a position, visit oakville.ca and search “crossing guards.”  

LOST AND FOUND  
  Please be aware that up to the end of the school day on Wednesday 21st, 
December, students will be able to reclaim any lost items from the lost and 

found storage box in the Bow.   
 

AT THE END OF THE DAY THE ITEMS WILL BE BAGGED UP 
AND DONATED TO CHARITY  {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ 

¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ {ŎƘƻƻƭ /ƻǳƴŎƛƭ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪ ǿƛǘƘ ǇƭŀƴƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ¢ŜǊǊŀ /ƻǧŀ 
/ƻƻƪƛŜ 5ƻǳƎƘ ƻǊŘŜǊǎΣ tƛǘŀ tƛǘ ƭǳƴŎƘŜǎΣ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ aŀǊƪŜǘǇƭŀŎŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ /ƘŀǇǘŜǊǎ bƛƎƘǘ 
ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎŜǊǎ ǘƘƛǎ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ ²Ŝ ŀǇǇǊŜŎƛŀǘŜ ǘƘŜ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǿƘƻ 
ǇŀǊǝŎƛǇŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜǎŜ ŦǳƴŘǊŀƛǎƛƴƎ ƛƴƛǝŀǝǾŜǎ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΗ 

 
OFFICE NEWS 
Could parents and guardians please remember to check any medication 
which is stored in their child’s homeroom or the office.  It is important to keep this 
medication up to date and remove expired items. 
 

A reminder to  parents and guardians to register any absences via the Absence 
Check System if you are going on vacation before or after the holiday period.  Our 
first day back at school in the New Year is Monday, January 9th, 2017. 

tel:(905)%20845-6601
tel:(905)%20845-6601
mailto:kim.hutton@oakville.ca
http://www.oakville.ca/townhall/school-crossing-guards.html


Registration Days for  

JUNIOR or SENIOR KINDERGARTEN  
with Captain R. Wilson Public School are  

Monday, January 16th to Friday, January 20th, 2017 
10:00 am – 2:00 pm 

  

  
  

 
  

  
  
  

If you have a child who turns 4 by December 31 of 2017 calendar year you can 
register them for Junior Kindergarten.  
If you have a child who turns 5 by December 31 of 2017 calendar year you can 
register them for Senior Kindergarten. 
  
NOTE: If your child is currently attending one of our schools for Junior 
Kindergarten, you do not need to register for Senior Kindergarten.  

If your child is not a Canadian citizen or permanent resident, please 
contact  Immigration and the Visa Coordinator at the Welcome Centre  905-335-
3663  ex. 3435 

Mandatory information to bring when registering your child for 
school 

 Proof of child’s age: birth certificate or passport or baptismal/faith document 

 Proof of address.  Any two of the following documents: lease or deed, car 
registration, utility bill,  residential telephone bill, moving bill, property tax bill, 
bank statement, credit card statement, correspondence with a government 
agency. 

 Proof of child’s citizenship: birth certificate or passport, Record of Landing 
(IMM1000), or Permanent Resident Card. 

 Proof of custody: if you are not the parent and child is under 18 you must 
provide proof of custody (court order) 

 Proof of Immunization or philosophical or religious exemption forms 
(completed medical authorization where needed). 

 If you require language assistance registering your student for school, please 

contact the Halton Multicultural Council at 905-842-2486. 
 We look forward to welcoming your children into Captain R. Wilson!  

https://www.hdsb.ca/parents/Pages/New%20to%20Halton/Welcome-Centre.aspx


 

NEWCOMERõS MEET NõGREET 

Thursday January 12th 2017  
 

Library 8:30am  
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 AGENDA 
 

 March Break Activities & Camps 
 
 Babysitting Availability for Parents  
 
 Report Cards 
 
 Marks/Assessments 
 
 Workshop for parents: Homework 



UPCOMING EVENTS  
 

December 20 - Winter Concert 6:30pm 
December 22 -  Holidaze 
December 23 - Last Day of School before Holidays (early 
    dismissal @ 1:15pm) 
 

December 24 January 8 - Winter Break 
 
January 9  - First Day of School for the New Year 
January 16  - School Council Meeting @ 6:30 pm 
February 3  -  PA DAY (no school) 
 
 


